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Investigative Activity: Attempted Interview of Sergeant   

Activity Date:    September 1, 2023   

Authoring Agent:   Cory Momchilov #64 

 

While Special Agent (SA) Cory Momchilov (Momchilov) was on scene of this incident, he 

was advised that Sergeant (Sergeant  was being legally 

represented by the Fraternal Order of Police (FOP). SA Momchilov was advised that he 

could speak with FOP representative Chuck Aliff (Aliff) for further information.  

 

On August 23, 2023, SA Momchilov made contact with Aliff via phone. During SA 

Momchilov’s conversation with Aliff, Aliff advised that Sergeant was being 

represented by Attorney Kim Corral (Attorney Corral). SA Momchilov then called 

Attorney Corral but was unsuccessful in reaching her. SA Momchilov did leave a 

message.  

 

On September 1, 2023, Attorney Corral returned SA Momchilov’s phone call. SA 

Momchilov advised Attorney Corral that he was conducting the investigation into the 

recent officer-involved shooting that occurred in Howland Township. SA Momchilov 

advised Attorney Corral that he would like to speak with Sergeant  who 

reportedly discharged his firearm during the incident.  

 

Attorney Corral advised that she was hesitant to allow Sergeant to interview with 

investigators and that the shooting sounded like, “A hero situation.”  

 

Attorney Corral that she would think about the interview and let SA Momchilov 

know. Attorney Corral also stated that she heard this shooting was captured on body-

camera footage. SA Momchilov advised that the actual shooting itself was not captured 

on body-camera footage. Attorney Corral requested a copy of the body-camera 

footage. SA Momchilov advised Attorney Corral that Ohio BCI would not provide her 

with any footage of the incident.  

 

As of February 13, 2024, SA Momchilov has not heard back from Attorney Corral.  

 

 


